
 
 
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR NO. 18/1977 REFERENCE NO. PS: 16/0/1 
 
 
 
FROM: Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, 
 Heads of Departments and 
 Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE: 1st April, 1977. 
 

SUBJECT: Signature Campaign – The New Stockholm 
Appeal. 

 
 

 
 
 
 Permanent Secretaries and Heads of Departments are requested to give their full support to the Signature 
Campaign in support of the New Stockholm appeal. 
 

2. This appeal which has the full support of the Government. The Trade Union Congress and the Public Service 
Union is intended to show the nation’s solidarity in support of stopping the arms race and the banning of all 
nuclear weapons and weapons of mass destruction. 

 
3. You are therefore urged to encourage your staff to sign the appeal so as to ensure the unqualified success of 

the campaign. 
 

4. All books should be returned to the office of the General Secretary and Ministry of National Development not 
later than Monday 18th April, 1977. 

 
5. Should you need books or any help please contact Cde Elvin Mc David or Cde Spooner at the Ministry of 

National Development. 
 

 
……………………. 
C. E. Douglas, 
Permanent Secretary. 


